MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 14th APRIL 2017 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (chairman),  Cllr. K. Haines,  Cllr. D. Smith and Cllr. J. Shorthouse

In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. M. Stanton
Public Participation
Cllr. M. Stanton advised that Part 2 of the local development plan would be forwarded to the inspector in two weeks time.    
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/4/17
Apologies for absence


Received and accepted from Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. J. Coussins, Cllr. D. May, Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. P. Smith
2/4/17
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/4/17
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/4/17
Planning applications and decision

The Old Bakehouse, Main Street, Newton Solney – Sycamore tree crown reduction – approved

The Lodge, Newton Road, Newton Solney – extension and alterations - approved

Newton Solney School – demolition of existing classroom and provision of an ecobuild nursey school - approved.


27 Main Street, Newton Solney – Rear extensions – to be decided

Newton Solney Infant School – Playground equipment – to be decided.


52 Main Street (Hawthorns) Newton Solney – Removal of Eucalytus Tree – to be decided


5 St. Mary’s Close, Newton Solney – Extension – to be decided


22 Main Street, Newton Solney – Felling of an oak tree – Parish Council to object – to be decided


Eight Bells, Repton Road, Newton Solney – Loft conversion – to be decided


8 Blacksmiths Lane, Newton Solney – Replacement of door and window – to be decided


Three Limes, Newton Lane – convert car-port to workshop – to be decided.


Newton Mount, Bretby Lane, Bretby – Agricultural shed – Parish Council to object - to be decided.

5/4/17     To confirm the minutes of previous meeting held on 10th March 2017

These were circulated, read and approved – proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse – unanimous confirmation.
6/4/17     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded



No change deemed necessary
7/4/17      Outstanding Matters

Cllr.Hill reported that the remnants of the bonfire in November was still on the site – He will discuss the problem with Cllr. G. Plowman. 
Following the positioning and planting of three planters opposite the Brickmakers a further two planters had been positioned and will soon be planted by the Horticultural Group – thanks for their help.   No further information had been received from the Sports Group to advise of their future plans – The chairman will make enquiries.   The chairman will also inspect the riverbank to check if the problem of Himalayan Balsom was still existing.
A cheque for £500 is now available for the church to help with the purchase of a lawnmower. 

8/4/17      Clerks Report
The Clerk confirmed that the accounts had been balanced and had been passed to the chairman for inspection.  The councillors agreed to accept the chairman’s decision to accept the accounts as correct and that they be passed to the internal auditor for examination.
9/4/17     Chairmans Report

Cllr. F. Hill stated that the present Councillors will next month be half way their term of office and that the next election will be in May 2019  He urged the councillors to encourage local persons to become involved – particularly younger candidates to give a better balance of ages.  Possibly a notice could be put in the Newsletter and Parish Magazine.   He also asked that the revised Village Plan be put on the website
10/4/17    Reports from Councillors
Cllr. D. Smith detailed pot holes in Mill Close and also a poor surface on the footpath from the edge of the village towards Repton.   She had also noticed that a planter sited on the edge of the village on Repton Road which she believes had been supplied by the Parish some years ago. It had been allowed to become overgrown causing a problem to the local resident backing off their drive.   The local Horticultural Society will be asked to help.
Cllr. J. Shorthouse had received complaints from a resident that dog mess was regularly being left outside his house.  He is proposing to install a camera and will ensure that the irresponsible dog owners are prosecuted and fined.    The Village Hall AGM had recently been held when fund raising projects had been suggested to help with improvements to the building.   There will be a plant sale on 20th May.   The bank account for the Village Hall stands at £13,981.35.

11/4/17
Bus Shelter

The Clerk had prepared a schedule that detailed the funds due to come into the Parish Councils bank account to enable the councillors to decide whether the Parish Council could afford a new wooden shelter.   It was decided that whilst the shelter could be afforded we ought to obtain alternative quotes as it was felt that the price that company suggested by Derbyshire County Council seemed excessive.   The Clerk and the Chairman will make the necessary enquiries.  
12/4/17
Finance


Accounts for payment – R. Parker – allowable expenses – 1 month
£19.50



                     
R. Parker – compost for planters

£ 16.99





R. Parker – strim play area-from March
£80





          R. Parker – 3 x grass cutting


£360






NS PCC -   Grant for lawnmower

£500


To consider requests under s 137

None
The Parish Hall bank account stands at £7313 plus £6000 on deposit.     There are ring fenced monies amounting to £9519 for sports Club, mower and bus shelter. The new financial year starts in April when additional funding from the Precept, concurrent expenses and reclaimed VAT will be received.
13/4/17
Date & Time of next meeting


 The Annual Parish meeting will be held on Friday 12th May at 7.15pm at the Village Hall to be followed immediately by the normal monthly Parish Council meeting.

 Details of any planning decisions and applications will be available prior to the meeting 
The meeting closed at 9.00pm
 
